
 

 

Magill Street boom gate installation –  
final works from Friday 3 March 2023 

Following commencement of footings and services works 
in early February, final works to install the boom gate at 
the intersection of Magill Street and Hospital Road will be 
undertaken from Friday 3 March for approximately three 
days, including Saturday 4 March and continuing the week 
beginning Monday 6 March, weather permitting.  

Activities will include: 

• construction vehicle movements 
• lifting of associated structural supports  
• installation of boom gate system 
• power and comms connections (including saw 

cutting of asphalt). 
All lifting works are scheduled for Saturday 4 March and 
will be completed from within Loading Dock 7 and Hospital 
Road, with traffic control in place. Access to Magill Street 
properties will be maintained at all times.  

The boom gate will be activated when the new Prince of 
Wales Hospital Acute Services Building opens to 
patients. 

Once operational, the boom gate will be open between 
7am and 10pm to enable efficient access between the 
campus car park and new Emergency Department. The 
boom gate will be closed after hours to restrict through 
traffic and support improved amenity for residents. 

For the duration of the installation works and until the 
boom gate becomes operational, access to Magill Street 
will be limited to residential vehicles and construction 
equipment, and the Magill Street/Hospital Road 
intersection will remain closed. 



 

 

Location of works 

 
 
Getting in touch  

We encourage you to get in touch with us if you have any 
questions, feedback or complaints.  

Please contact the project team via the channels below. 
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